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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, MAY 28, 2019 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Laura Bryan, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr, Commissioner Mark Raymond, Commissioner Mostofa Sarwar, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
COMMISSIONER ABSENT:  Commissioner Arthur Walton
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
MARCH 26, 2019 

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of March 26, 2019.  Verbal Motion 19-0 was approved unanimously.
APRIL 23, 2019

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the minutes of April 23, 2019.  Verbal Motion 19-0 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
DBE REPORT

Adonis Expose reported on the following:

Contract Awards - January-April 2019 

· $6 Million in contract were awarded by the RTA in January –April 2019

· $1.6 Million was awarded to DBE Firms

· $1.5 Million was awarded to DBE Prime Contractors through the DBE/SBE Programs 

· Total DBE Participation – 26.81%

DBE Contract Awards – January- April 2019
· $1.8 Million in contracts with subcontracting opportunities were award by the RTA in January – April 2019.

· $1.6 Million was awarded to DBE Firms

· $1.5 Million was awarded to DBE Prime Contractor’s through the DBE Prime Contractors through the DBE/SBE Programs 

· Total DBE Participation - 87%

Payments to DBE Firms – 2019 Contract Awards to April 2019

· $5 Million has been paid for contracts awarded in 2018 to April 2019

· $3.7 Million has been paid to DBEs

· Payment to DBEs represent 73.75% of all payments on contracts awarded in 2018 to April 2019 

Outreach Activities 

· SBA’s 15th Annual Procurement & Development Conference – Baton Rouge
· New Orleans Jazz & Heritage Festival 

CURRENT DBE PROJECTS 
· Exterior Repairs at Randolph Facility 
15%

· Rehab of Algiers Park & Ride Facility
31%

· Repairs at East New Orleans Facility
36.4%

· Repair and Replace OCS Poles
25%

· Video Surveillance Additional & Repairs
12%

· CMAR – Canal Street Ferry Terminal
20.41%

NEW DBE CERTIFICATIONS 
· Legacy Restoration & Referral, 
· Sean M. Bruno CPAs

· Smoot Consulting & Construction, LLC

· Legacy Professional Services

· Jakes Transportation

· Choice Marketing Group, LL

· August Building & Maintenance

· Southern Petroleum Resources 

· 4 Pending Approval

Adonis Expose stated that on June 27, 2019 from 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. the DBE Office was going to team up with the Regional Black Chamber, Port of New Orleans and the Convention Center for an outreach event at the Convention Center.
Adonis Expose reported that he worked in the Procurement Department for five years and started this position at the end of January.

Chairman Daniels stated that one of the things this board prioritized years ago, was not only excellent service to this community but a real commitment to the business people of this region to make sure that they participate as much as possible in RTA’s business, particularly minority owned businesses, and the RTA was one of the top organizations in the public sector in the state  delivering on this promise of really doing great work and making sure that our people in the region get a chance to do that work.

Chairman Daniels stated that a major priority for the RTA was not just to make sure that the service was done right and safely right, but also while insuring our commitment to businesses in the community. 
Commissioner Neal asked that the report be part of the slide presentation in the future. 
Adonis Expose reported that he has met with 10 agencies to let them know that he was the new DBE Compliance Officer.

Chairman Daniels stated that he would be looking to staff for leadership regarding annual goals and Market Assessments. 
Commissioner Raymond asked that the DBE Report be added to the Finance Agenda.

Chairman Daniels stated that at the last Board Meeting the Board discussed the need to update the public on the Bus Fleet Replacement Plan and staff was still working on the plan and staff would give an update at the June Meeting. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
RTA BY-LAWS AMENDMENT

Dr. Munster reported that an amendment was proposed to the bylaws of the RTA; this amendment replaces all references of Executive Director with Chief Executive Officer and this is required to take action indicated later in the meeting; the amendment to the bylaws will take effect on July 1st of this year. 


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Neal to seconded to approved the RTA By-Laws Amendment.  Resolution No. 19-035 was adopted unanimously.

NEW LINKS PUBLIC OUTREACH SCHEDULE (RPC REPRESENTATIVE)

Samuel Buckley reported that the first round of meetings in Orleans Parish were going to be on June 25, 2019 at Tulane University; there will be a total of 7 public meetings and they will be on the RTA’s and RPC’s websites.


In response by Commissioner Neal, Samuel Buckley stated that the meetings were by Council Districts.


In response to Chairman Daniels, Samuel Buckley reported that the RTA would run the ads with the City of New Orleans and the RPC.


Dr. Munster reported that the RTA has a new domain name www.RTAforward.org and the twitter account @RTAforward.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
Sundiata Haley reported that there would be an Executive Session. 
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

No Report. 
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN REPORT 
Commissioner Raymond reported that the Finance Committee didn’t have a quorum but he said that staff did go over the Financial Statements.

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – APRIL  

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Revenue Line Item was $180,000 better than projected and year to date $776,000 better than expected.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Sales Tax Revenue collections through February are 3.8% over budget.


Ronald Baptiste reported that on the Operating Revenue Line Item was at budget year to date, still exceeding what was projected.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Actual Revenues exceeded Budgeted Revenues and Expenses were less than budgeted and fuel cost was running about 50₵ less a gallon than was projected.


Ronald Baptiste reported that Maritime Operations performance was very close to budget and the cost was being managed by way of State Subsidy.


Ronald Baptiste reported that Governmental Operational Assistance Line Item was on budget and, year to date, $62,000 better than projected and all the indicators and financials have been better than budgeted.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Government Non-Operating Projects were a little behind because the work on the Napoleon Facility was just starting.


Ronald Baptiste reported that on the Interest Income and Debt Service Line Item, staff did not project any interest income on any of the outstanding funds; the bond account funds would go toward project cost and was $267,000 to the good on interest that was earned but those funds would be depleted for some outstanding invoices. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that staff had projected a positive month of $705,000 but the RTA did better and was at $1.2 Million and, year to date, it is $4.6 Million ahead of 
budget than anticipated.

In response to Chairman Daniels, Ronald Baptiste stated that this was only the budget for the month of April.
PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS: 

TO AWARD:

HEAVY DUTY PORTABLE AIR COMPRESSON 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for a Heavy Duty Portable Air Compressor

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the contract award to Balthazar Enterprises Inc. for a Heavy Duty Portable Air Compressor. Resolution No. 19-036 was adopted unanimously.

ANNUAL MAINTENANCE FOR JD EDWARDS 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Annual Maintenance for JD Edwards.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the contract award to Oracle USA Inc.  Resolution No. 19-037 was adopted unanimously.

OPERATIONS & MAINTENANCE CONTRACT 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award an Operations & Maintenance Contract.

Laura Bailey, Vice President of Business Development for MV Transportation, thanked the board for its consideration of their bid for the Operations & Maintenance Contract.

Michael Setzer stated that Transdev was very grateful for the Board’s decision and have modified the offer to align with the RTA and have embraced the hybrid model 

Ryan Berni stated that he wanted, on behalf of Transdev, to provide letters of support from Greater New Orleans Inc., the New Orleans Chamber, the Black Chamber the Hispanic Chamber, the Jefferson Chamber and the Jefferson Business Council.


Chairman Daniels stated that he was honored to work with the Commissioners, members of the public sector like the City Council and the Mayor’s Office, and members of the community to get through this process. 

Chairman Daniels stated that really strong proposals were submitted for consideration and RTA had experts review the Strategic Mobility Plan that the public helped craft and the RTA included public feedbacks.
Chairman Daniels stated that it was gratifying to have people interested in serving this community and, having the burden and privilege of to making tough decisions, the RTA appreciated everyone’s participation and interest. 

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the contract award to Transdev Services, Inc.   Resolution No. 19-038 was adopted unanimously.

TO SOLICIT:

PAINT MATERIALS FOR THE REHABILITATION OF THE CANAL AND RIVERFFRONT STREETCARS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Paint Materials for the Rehabilitation of the Canal and Riverfront Streetcars.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to solicit for Paint Materials for the Rehabilitation of the Canal and Riverfront Streetcars.  Motion No. 19-045 was approved unanimously.

TO SOLICIT AND AWARD:
NAPOLEON AVENUE FACILITY


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit and award a construction contract for the Napoleon Avenue Facility.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to solicit and award the Construction contract for renovation of the Historic Napoleon Avenue Facility.  Resolution No 19- 039 was approved unanimously.
TO REJECT AND RESOLICIT:
ST. CHARLES LINE DOWNTOWN LOOP PAVEMENT REPLACEMENT 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to reject and resolicit for the St. Charles Line Downtown Loop Pavement Replacement.


Martin Pospisil reported that this project was to replace the asphalt between the rail tracks with concrete for a longer solution.

Martin reported that this was going to change the boundaries to Julia and Poydras Streets and there is an agreement with DPW that states that once the RTA was finished, they would replace the asphalt 2 feet away from the outside rail so this work would be finished before Mardi Gras 2020. 


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to authorize the St. Charles Line Downtown Loop Pavement Replacement.  Resolution No. 19-040 was adopted unanimously.
TO RATIFY: 
CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL PROJECT – CMAR – FIXED CONSTRUCTION PHASE FEE – PRECONSTRUCTION SERVICES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Project – CMAR – Fixed Construction Phase Fee – Preconstruction Services.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to ratify the CMAR Preconstruction Services contract awarded to the Woodward-APC Joint Venture Team.  Resolution No. 19-041 was adopted unanimously. 
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

Deslie Isidore stated that he Procurement Status Report was sent out in advance.
GRANTS APPLICATION AUTHORIZATIONS:
FISCAL YEAR 2019 HOMELAND SECURITY GRANT PROGRAM – FEMA – DEFERED 
FISCAL YEAR 2019 BETTER UTILIZING INVESTMENS TO LEVERAGE DEVELOPMENT (BUILD) PROGRAM 


Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application under the FY 2019 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) program for a New Orleans East Transit Center.   

Commissioner Neal stated that New Orleans East needed better transportation and the RTA does not have a long term facilities plan and he wanted to defer this item for more conversation with staff. 


Dr. Munster stated that the deadline for the grant was July 15, 2019. 
Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2019 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (Build) Program.  Resolution No. 19-047 was adopted unanimously.

Commissioner Neal moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to defer the Fiscal Year 2019 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (Build) Program.  Verbal Motion No. 19-046 was deferred.

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
Commissioner Neal reported a detailed presentation on New Links was discussed and the outreach was moving forward in June and July.  
Commissioner Neal reported that there was a presentation on the service enhancements.

Commissioner Neal stated that there was going to be a meeting tomorrow at the Algiers Library from 6:00 p.m.– 8:00 p.m.  regarding the Ferry Terminal. 

RIDERS ADVISORY COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORT

Commissioner Neal reported that there was a presentation on New Links.
Commissioner Neal reported that they talked about service during festivals and events in the City of New Orleans.


Commissioner Neal reported that the next meeting was on June 5, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. and service enhancements would be discussed.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN REPORT

Commissioner Raymond stated that last month, the RTA would be doing a search for a CEO and the RTA had a very robust and thorough process. 

Commissioner Raymond stated that RTA hired an outside firm to manage the process and received approximately 70 applicants and those applicants were brought down to 16 qualifying and the top 4 qualifying candidates were interviewed in Executive Committee last week and the Executive Committee came up with the final recommendation of Alex Wiggins. 
PERSONNEL ACTIONS:

APPOINTMENT OF CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to accept the appointment of Alex Wiggins as Chief Executive Officer.  Verbal Motion 19-047 was adopted unanimously.
APPOINTMENT OF CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER

Commissioner Raymond stated that the Executive Committee recommended the appointment of Dr. Jared E. Munster as Chief Administrative Officer.

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to accept Dr. Jared E. Munster as Chief Administrative Officer.  Verbal Motion 19-048 was adopted unanimously.

Commissioner Neal stated that Dr. Munster had done an exemplary job in leading the RTA through planning the management study and then implementing the results. 
Commissioner Neal stated that this was an opportunity to ensure that Dr. Munster continued the great work with RTA and he has established trust with everyone.
Commissioner Bryan stated that the RTA was trying to build a really strong leadership team and Dr. Munster has done a great job in his role at the RTA. 

Commissioner Bryan stated that the RTA was trying to create a sustainable and effective leadership structure and there may be potentially more hires in the future. 
Commissioner Sarwar stated that he thinks these were very good choices and he said that Alex Wiggins’ interview was very good and he came out on the top of all the other candidates. 
Chairman Daniels thanked the Committee for doing a great job because the RTA made a promise to the community that we would not only do the things that we needed to do to move the management structure forward, but he also realized that our leadership in both cases were excellent choices. 
Chairman Daniels stated that TMG helped identify great candidates.  
Chairman Daniels thanked Dr. Munster for working with the board.

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORTS
Darryll Simpson reported that he wanted to thanked the RTA for choosing Transdev to continuing working on behalf of the RTA and thanked the entire Board and Dr. Munster and Deslie Isidore. 
Darryll Simpson reported that Transdev, In Service to the RTA, was awarded the APTA Bus Safety Gold Award; this award was given to private companies, providing contractor transportation management services to public transportation systems. 
Darryll Simpson reported that RTA received this Gold Award for implementing a new bus safety program, which lowered the RTA bus accidents rate by 20% from 270 to 216, even as mileage increased along the routes between years 2016 and 2017; the accident reductions also lead to a reduction in the total number of claims made by 15%, from 684 to 577, and lowered the total claims paid by 65% from to $6.2 million in 2016 to $2.2 Million in 2017. 
Darryll Simpson showed the video to the Board that was submitted to APTA. 
Chairman Daniels stated that the conversation has always been safety first; RTA was very pleased with this recognition for something substantive and real and also money not spent on claims can be spent on the streets. 
Darryll Simpson reported that there are some small projects that are safety related, such as redefining the area of the streetcar pad in order to identify areas of clearances for the streetcar, waiting areas for passengers because it is a concrete pad and that can delineate better safety conditions. 


Valerie Jefferson stated that her Ex-International President passed and she was able to attend his services.
Valerie Jefferson stated that Darryll Simpson asked her to trust him and she stated that he had to earn her trust but they are on the right track.

Valerie Jefferson stated that Transdev would deliver on what they say and she is proud to be the first lady President of 1560. 

Valerie Jefferson stated that Local 1560 met with Transdev with the Executive Board and it was a very good meeting.


Valerie Jefferson read a letter into the record.

Darryll Simpson stated that this was the first step in making great strides with Local 1560. 

Darryll Simpson stated that the following were the Employees of the Month:


Darryll Simpson reported that Ronald Morgan was the employee of the month last month who purchased the wheelchair for a passenger on Paratransit.
· Joseph Prevost – Rail Maintenance
· Charles Hilliard – Para Operator

· Nicarto Barnes – Fixed Route

· Terrance Anderson – Rail Operator 

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENTS:
CITY OF NEW ORLEANS – CONSTRUCTION OF THE CANAL STEET FERRY TERMINAL


Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with City of New Orleans – Construction of the Canal Street Ferry Terminal.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to authorize a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement between the RTA and the City of New Orleans to secure $5,900,000 in funding to be applied to construction of the Canal Street Ferry Terminal with an Integrated Pedestrian Bridge.  Resolution No. 19-042 was adopted unanimously.
CITY OF NEW ORLEANS – FEDERAL INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans for Federal Intergovernmental Relations.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to authorize staff to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans – Federal Intergovernmental Relations.  Resolution No. 19-043 was adopted unanimously.

CITY OF NEW ORLEANS – TEMPORARY RELOCATION OF GROUND TRANSPORTATION BUREAU TO EASTERN NEW ORLEANS OPERATIONS FACILITY 


Deslie Isidore requested authorization to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans – Temporary Relocation of Ground Transportation Bureau to Eastern New Orleans Operations Facility.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize entering into a Cooperative Endeavor Lease Agreement with the City of New Orleans for use of office and service bay space at the Eastern New Orleans Facility for a term not to exceed two (2) years. Resolution No. 19-044 was adopted unanimously.

LOUISIANA COMPLIANCE QUESTIONNAIRE 

Deslie Isidore stated that as a part of the annual audit the RTA must complete this questionnaire.
Commissioner Neal moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the Louisiana Compliance Questionnaire.  Resolution No. 19-045 was adopted unanimously.

VARIOUS INSURANCE ITEMS 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award contracts for Various Insurance Coverages.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Board to award contracts for Various Insurance Coverages.  Resolution No. 19-046 was adopted unanimously. 

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)
None
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
Brenda Holmes stated that she was having a problem with a man hole cover in the 1300 block of Franklin Avenue. She stated that when the buses roll over the man hole, the houses vibrate and shake and if the RTA can help her contact DPW to help with this problem it would be great. 

Commissioner Bryan stated that she would talk to DPW on behalf of Brenda Holmes.

Brenda Holmes stated that in the St. Claude area there were no bus shelters and benches.
Brenda Holmes stated that at the beginning of the month she was at the end of the Tulane Bus Line and when the bus comes from Ochsner the bus no longer stops by the bus shelter by the park and the operator stated that once the Tulane Bus Line was rerouted to stop at Ochsner the bus no longer stopped at that location.
In response to Chairman Daniels, Brenda Holmes stated that she was on the park side where the bus crosses over the tracks and stops and the Chase Bank.

Tom Sunseri stated that he took the Broad bus to the meeting today.
Tom Sunseri stated that Justin Augustine said that the buses stop every 3 blocks and the riders wanted an express bus through the French Quarter.  He stated that Route 88 stops every two blocks until it gets to Elysian Fields and there are only 4 bus stops between Elysian Fields Avenue and Canal Street and 5 streetcar stops and nothing between Elysian Fields and Pauger and nothing between Esplanade Avenue and St. Ann Street.

Tom Sunseri stated that he has to walk four blocks to get a bus to go to church and to get to the businesses on Rampart. 
Chairman Daniels stated that at the next meeting he should have some answers for Mr. Sunseri.

Tom Sunseri stated that he has been fighting this for 2 years for better service and he feels that the RTA can do better.

Irvin Foret stated that the bus shelter that Brenda Holmes was referring to was at Carrollton Avenue and Claiborne Avenue right in front of Palmer Park. 
Irvin Foret stated that the RTA should honor Mr. Gerald Robichaux.  He stated that the RTA should name one of the facilities after Homer Plessy because he is a part of New Orleans Transportation History and also a part of New Orleans Civil Rights History. 
Lorraine Washington stated that safety in New Orleans East has always been a problem since she has been riding public transit and New Orleans East does not need a Transit Center; a Transit Center should be put downtown. 
Lorraine Washington stated that the current transit center in New Orleans East is not safe at the Bullard Center.

Lorraine Washington stated that when the Walmart opened the Morrison bus was rerouted and turned into Walmart and finished its route going back to Little Woods and the same thing has happened to the Lake Forest Bus Route.
Lorraine Washington stated that passengers that ride the bus in New Orleans East do not shop at Walmart.
Lorraine Washington stated that another safety issue was at Canal Street and Elks Place because passengers are walking in the middle of the street.

Lorraine Washington stated that it can take 30 minutes to get from the river to Broad Street.

Lorraine Washington stated that Baton Rouge has a better safety system than New Orleans.

Joshua Guss asked why when the express bus gets off at I-10 it stops by the Winn Dixie which is now closed; he said the bus needs to keep straight by McDonald’s and get off right by Walmart.

Joshua Guss asked why the RTA removed the bus stop on Chef Menteur Hwy. 

Wanda Davis stated that pets are riding the buses and doing their business on the buses.  She stated that a gentleman gets on the bus at Carrollton and Canal going to the grocery store with his pet all the time.
Wanda Davis stated that when you accommodate special events in the City with special transportation there are less buses for the regular riders and she has a problem with that and she also understands that in the fall the RTA was going to start transporting the school children.

Wanda Davis wanted to know how much of the revenue that Transdev was going to make was going to stay in the City of New Orleans.
Chairman Daniels said that tax dollars should stay in the City of New Orleans and that he would come back to the public with a report.

Commissioner Neal stated that he does not want to take service from the passengers to accommodate special events.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3rds vote to consider)
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:28 a.m. on the matter of:
· Regional Transit Authority v. Marina Kahn, et al Civil District Court No.: 99-11874, Div. "F-7".
Verbal Motion 19-049 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Bryan seconded to come out of Executive Session at 12:06 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 19-050 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of May 28, 2019 at 12:07 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 19-051 was approved unanimously.[image: image1.png]
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